
POOL AND CLUBHOUSE COMMITTEE MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 11, 2024 – 10:30 A.M.

Present:  Sandy Fischer, Mary Fehrs, Janice Mann, Sherry Walters, Dave Davidson, Charles PaƩerson, and Mary 
Wintzer.                                                  

The meeƟng was called to order at 10:30 a.m. at the Clubhouse.

Minutes of February 12, 2024, have been approved by Janice Mann and Mary Fehrs.  A signed copy was given to 
the board, and it will be forwarded to Danielle Bronstein at Cedar Management.

Cleaning Service – It appears they have not been coming to clean.  We do have a contract with them, but a 
replacement needs to be found.  Mary Fehrs will contact someone she knows, and Danielle has some names for 
us to interview.

Furniture – Janice and Mary F. - Couch and loveseat needs to be replaced, but replacing is on hold.  One 
suggesƟon is 4 armchairs and a table in front of the fireplace. 

Pool – Mary Fehrs – The pool has been uncovered.  The outside shower heads are missing.  Some new pool 
chairs will be ordered.  Aqua Tek will need to replace items, such as the filter, that was taken by Trident.  Cost 
TBD.

Soup Party – was Sunday, February 18th – 28 people aƩended, and it was a big success.  There were 6 delicious 
soups, (thank you to all the wonderful cooks), cornbread, drinks, and desserts.  $52 was collected for the 50/50, 
and $26 was won by Julie Thomley.  All money collected goes into the fund for the end of the year “Holiday 
Party”.

The February Luncheon – was held at the Walnut Grill and 21 people aƩended.  It was a good choice.

The March Luncheon – will be on March 22nd at 11:30 at The Office in Stonecrest.

There is a W.O. resident who rents the Clubhouse every Tuesday for her painƟng group, and has it rented 
through May, and will pick it up again in August.  Residents should be aware that this is an opƟon if they have a 
weekly or monthly group that gets together and needs a space.  The rental fee is $75.

The smoke detectors are being checked this month.  Next month the flag lights and flood lights will be checked.

The meeƟng adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

The next meeƟng is scheduled for Monday, April 8, 2024, at 9:30 a.m.  NOTE:  Time change for April.

Trash Schedule – April-Sherry,   May-Janice,   June-Mary W.,   July-Dave,   August-Charlie,   September-Mary F., 
October-Sandy,   November-Sherry,   December-Janice

Respecƞully submiƩed,

Sandy Fischer, Secretary Mary Wintzer, Chairperson


